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NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER WALK...For the Camden    
community is Thursday, May 4th. Letôs gather at 11 am at Camden 
City Hall. If you can not walk that distance, do a prayer drive,   
stopping at near businesses and praying. We will meet on the front 
lawn of the Kershaw County Courthouse and finish off with prayer. 
Perhaps some of us can go out to lunch together afterwards! 

Calling all Ministry Assistants in the Association! The annual meeting for ministry          
assistants is planned for May 5th at Camden First Baptist. Itôs not to late to sign up to     
attend this conference!!! This is a great opportunity for you to meet, fellowship, and      
worship with others in and around our state. For more information on the event, please go 
to www.scbmaa.org 

CHURCH U: CHURCH SECURITY TRAININGé Part 2, was 
rescheduled for Tuesday, May 23rd at 6 pm in the fellowship hall of 
Hermitage Baptist Church. Discussion will take place on your 
churchôs security strategy and practices; organizing your security 
team, who can carry concealed weapons in church, securing your 
building, and other practical considerations. Contact Ron at KBA 
for more details and to sign up. 803-432-3028 

Join us May 3 at 7:00 PM for our next County-Wide Worship with guest speaker Travis 
Agnew from Rocky Creek Church in Greenville, SC!  God is working in the hearts and lives 
of young people around our country and in Kershaw County. Around 250 youth and adult 
leaders from around Kershaw County gather each quarter at Malvern Hill Baptist Church 
for a praise and worship service featuring live praise music, a Q&A session with guest   
panelists, a gospel message, and an invitation. During the last County-Wide Worship, two 
youth made decisions to follow Jesus. County-Wide Worship brings together middle school 
and high school students from Kershaw County and surrounding areas to worship Jesus as 
one body regardless of church name or denomination. The worship music features student 
requests and favorite Christian worship songs from summer youth camp and other youth 
events. The Q&A panel features individuals from the community known by the students and 
have included youth leaders, local principals, business owners, and teachers. Panelists are 

asked questions about themselves, including their favorite foods, favorite scripture verse, and things they would tell their 
younger selves. The Q&A sessions give students the opportunity to know more about the adult leaders in their lives who 
are Christians. More information about student events can be found at malvernhill.org/gen180/events.  

HEART FOR SCHOOLS MINISTRY...Let us begin praying about the    
upcoming school year 2023-2024. We expect to continue to do Good News 
Clubs, hoping to get back into every elementary school. There will be some 
updating and training this summer, as usual. We are also discussing the      
possibility of  doing ñSchool Releaseò ministry, where middle / high school 
students can leave campus during school hours to attend Bible Study at a   
nearby church. Yes, this is legal, even approved by the Supreme Court! 



MissionsðLocal / State / World / National 

KBA has been working closely with the Kershaw County Library Social Worker to help the senior    
residents of the county that is living on an extremely close budget or they are homeless. Some of the 
residents that we have helped so far has been senior citizens that has lost everything in house fires. Here 
is a list of things that they have asked our help with. Toothbrushes, toothpaste, deodorant, washcloths, 
towels, Kleenex, soap, shampoo/conditioner, shaving cream, razors, combs, ChapStick, feminine        
hygiene products, lotion, hand sanitizer, baby wipes, toilet paper, dish soap, laundry detergent,           
disinfectant wipes, gloves, scarves, socks, blankets, tarps,   ponchos, toboggans, canned fruit/
vegetables, breakfast bars, pasta, soups, individually wrapped crackers, water and Gatorade. We will be 
collecting these items throughout the year. It will be an ongoing support for them. If you would like to 
help donate something, you can drop it off at the KBA Missions Center and we will get it to the Social 
Worker. Please be in prayer for all our seniors in the community and be praying about how you can 
help!   

THE LOVE OFFERING FOR THE CUBAN CHURCHES ... That has already been      
collected will be sent to them as we are able to find a way to get the funds to them. If not, the 
funds will be returned to the churches that donated.  

PRAY N GO ... is a proven effort to increase prayer within the church 
and outreach to the community, all in one!  What church doesnôt need 
these things to happen?  A member of one of our churches says it is the 
most  impacting thing he has ever seen in his church. Ron and Paulette are 
scheduled to provide training for several of our churches and are willing 
to come to your church, too! 

MISSION TRIP TO MYRTLE BEACH! ... is planned for July 23-28. Forty 
seven óMissionariesô from Kershaw First, Cedar Creek, Faith West, Open Arms 
and KBA are going! We will be leading day camps, as well as participating in    
nursing home ministry, serving supper to 100+ international students and face 
painting / balloon sculpting at Broadway at the Beach. Please be in much prayer 
for these groups! 

A PASTORôS TREAT HOUSEé.Is available free of charge at Camp McCall,     
Sunset, SC, (Northern part of SC, on the NC line). This is a wonderful mountain      
setting where you and your wife, (and family) can experience some peace and solitude 
in our crazy world. You may need to take your own food, depending upon if campers 
are there. Contact Phillip Jewel at 864-884-6926 or you can email him at                 
phillipjewell@scbaptist.org for more information and details.  

PRAYING ABOUT A NEW INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIPé 

Because we have found Cuba to be so difficult to visit, discussion is taking 

place on Puerto Rico, South Africa, and even Spain. What / where do you 

hear God whispering to you? Pastor Steve Lee is the point of contact.  

MISSION TRIPS TO MONTANAé As Terry and Debbie Corder returns 
from their visit to Montana, we will be hearing about ministry needs that  
exist there and how our churches can send mission teams to help in the near 
future. Initially, we may need a construction team or two to go. Is there a 
small group of workers in your church who may enjoy this effort? Then,  
perhaps we can plan a vision trip for pastors. Be on the lookout for more  
information. Pastor Terry Corder is the point of contact.  



Pastors/Staff/Family Care 

We are so excited to announce that we have hired a 
director for Hope for Life! If you are looking for a 
great opportunity to meet her, please plan to join us 
at our volunteer interest meeting on May 11th at 
6:30 pm at Springvale Baptist Church. We will have      
information on upcoming opportunities and how 
you can serve this ministry. Check out and like our 
Facebook page Hope for Life Pregnancy Center or 
our Instagram (@hopeforlifekc) for more             
information on this meeting!  

KBA Womenôs Spring 
Mission Rallyé.took 
place on April 20th with 
50 in attendance!! We had 
a wonderful time in        
fellowship and hearing of 
the many different ways to 
serve Kershaw County! 

Lauren Morris with the SCWMU 

was our guest speaker. 

BETTER HALVES MEETING...Will be on Thursday, May 25th at 6 pm at KBA. Please call or text 

Paulette Underwood at 803-840-0020 if you are able to attend.  

PASTORS CONFERENCE éWill be on Thursday, May 25th at 11 am. Location is to be      

announced.  

May Birthdays: 

03 Jerry Underwood, Faith West 

06 Amy Hopkins, Hermitage 

08 Steve Sanderson, Calvary 

16 Shannon Underwood, Faith West 

18 Everett Reconnu, Southside 

19 Ken Jackson, Hillcrest 

24 Todd Gandy, Providence 

24 Sandy Ridley, Freedom Outreach 

25 Robbie Shivar, Sand Hill Heights 

26 Tim Stephens, Harmony 

May Wedding Anniversaries: 

5-Vince and Kelly Earls, Dekalb 

15 Steve and Diane Lee, Mt. Olivet 
May Church Anniversaries: 

13 Craig Thompson, Malvern Hill 

15 Bryan Plyler, River 


